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ASSISTANT SECRETARY, NSW AND ACT ASSESSMENTS AND FUEL BRANCH, 
DEPARTMENT OF THE ENVIRONMENT
NOTICE UNDER SECTION 17 OF THE FUEL QUALITY STANDARDS ACT 2000 CONCERNING A DECISION TO VARY AN APPROVAL GRANTED UNDER SECTION 13 OF THAT ACT
I, Simon Banks, Assistant Secretary, NSW and ACT Assessments and Fuel Branch, delegate of the Minister for the Environment, provide the following information concerning my decision to grant an approval under section 13 of the Fuel Quality Standards Act 2000.
On 4 June 2014 an approval was granted to International Motorsport Solutions Pty Ltd. The approval varies the Fuel Standard (Petrol) Determination 2001 to permit the supply of racing fuel as specified in the approval. International Motorsport Solutions Pty Ltd has since applied for a variation to the approval to add nine regulated persons.   
Period of operation
The variation comes into force on the date of signing and remains in force until 4 June 2016.  
Additional regulated persons
The following regulated persons have been added to the approval:
	Jetski World Pty Ltd
ABN 94875781692

	199 Brisbane Road

	BIGGERA WATERS  QLD  4216

	SASS Automotive
ABN 77137517596
	3/9 Hammer Court
	HOPPERS CROSSING  VIC  3029

	Davies Motorcycles Pty Ltd
ABN 73166968789
	63-65 Main Street
	WEST WYALONG  NSW  2671

	Paupat Pty Ltd
ABN 16168512696
	4/2 Brett Drive
	CARUM DOWNS  VIC  3201

	Still Pty Ltd Trading as Reekies
ABN 84061321597
	1/6 John Duncan Court
	VARSITY LAKES  QLD  4227

	McWatters Competition Developments
ABN 65063266786
	 Unit 5/14 Penrith Street
	SOUTH PENRITH  NSW  2750

	Chad’s Offroad Setups
ABN 28825832346
	1 Edols Place
	NORTH GEELONG  VIC  3215

	V-Sport Australia Pty Ltd
ABN 21276442811
	1/204 Walters Road
	ARNDELL PARK  NSW  2148

	F1 Moto Pty Ltd
ABN 99165602264
	Unit 13, 8-10 Technology Drive
	APPIN  NSW  2560



Summary of reasons for the approval
I grant the approval as provided for in section 15 of the Act for the following reasons:	
1. The volume of fuel to be supplied under the approval is unlikely to alter significantly by the addition of these regulated persons, therefore no significant additional impact on the environment is expected.
2. The addition of these regulated persons to the approval is not expected to pose significant safety concerns. 





Simon Banks
Assistant Secretary
14 July 2015
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